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Res. No. 494:
By Council Members Boyland, Moskowitz, Baez, Barron, Clarke, Comrie, Davis, DeBlasio, Diaz, Felder, Fidler, Foster, Gennaro, Gioia, Jackson, Martinez, McMahon, Nelson, Quinn, Recchia, Reed, Reyna, Sanders, Seabrook, Sears and Vann; also Council Members Koppell and Perkins

Subject:
Resolution recognizing the 30th anniversary of Title IX and celebrating girls and women in sports. 

On October 23, 2002, the Committee on Women’s Issues, chaired by the Hon. Tracy Boyland, will conduct a hearing on Res. No. 494, which recognizes the 30th anniversary of Title IX and celebrates sports in the lives of girls and women. 

BACKGROUND



On June 23, 1972, Title IX, (as part of the Education Amendment Act of 1972) was signed into law.  This legislation prohibited sexual discrimination in any educational or athletic program receiving federal funding.  All schools must comply with Title IX and, since 1994, all colleges are required to submit an annual report delineating funds allocated to scholarships, budgets, salaries and number of participants. (Equity in Athletics Disclosure Act, 1994) 


The enforcement of Title IX is the responsibility of the Office of Civil Rights (OCR) at the United States Department of Education.  There are three possible ways for a school to comply with Title IX regulations. The first way would be for the ratio of male and female athletes to be in proportion to the ratio of male and female students.  Another way would be for the school to show a pattern and practice of expanding programs for the traditionally underrepresented gender.  Lastly, the school could obtain compliance by demonstrating that the accommodation of the abilities and interests of the underrepresented gender has been met by the current programs.  Schools found in violation can be subject to a loss of funding and/or payment of penalties to students effected by noncompliance.  
 


 Since the passage of Title IX, thousands of young women have reaped its benefits.  Once given the opportunity to participate in sports, girls and young women began signing up in unprecedented numbers.  Interest and participation in fitness and sports has grown dramatically among girls and women since the 1970s.  According to Julie Foudy, President of the Women’s Sports Foundation, in 2002, the average number of women’s teams offered per NCAA school reached a record high of 8.35; in 1970, the figure was only 2.5. 


The impact of this legislation can be seen all around us.  Inside parks, fields and gyms there are scores of girls playing sports such as basketball, soccer and baseball. The successes of the U.S. Olympic Soccer and Hockey teams and the WNBA are just a few examples of the long-term results of equal opportunity. These opportunities are also reaping benefits elsewhere; studies, including one by the President’s Council on Physical Fitness, have continually shown that girls who participate in sports are more likely to adopt healthier lifestyles, have greater self-esteem, fair better academically, and are less likely to drop out of school.  Additionally, research studies commissioned by the Women’s Sports Foundation have concluded that these girls are less likely to engage in risky behaviors such as smoking, drinking or using drugs. 


Res. No. 494 celebrates these young women and the impact Title IX has had in the lives of girls over the last thirty years.
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